UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX
UNIVERSITY/STUDENTS’ UNION CONSULTATIVE GROUP

(USUCON)

27th January 2004

VC’s Board Room

2.15pm – 4pm

MINUTES
PRESENT

Professor Jim Richmond (Chair); JR

Tony Rich (Registrar & Secretary); AHR
Vivien Insull (Director of Residential Services); VI
Rachel Fletcher (Director of Student Support); RF
Paula Rothero (Deputy Director of Student Support); PR
Marianne Provan (Personnel & Development Manager); MP
Hassan Karim (Students’ Union VP Sports & Societies); HK 
Rachael Blannin (Students’ Union VP Academic & Welfare); RB

Ria West (Students’ Union VP Student Development); RW

Sophie Seear (SU Personnel Assistant – minutes)

1. Apologies for absence
Darren Jones (Students’ Union President); DJ 

Moira Collett (Academic Registrar);
Antony Blackshaw (Students’ Union General Manager); AB
Andrew Nightingale (Director of Estates); ARN
Chia Shamsaddini (Students’ Union VP Finance & Services); CS

2. Approval of Minutes from Previous Meeting
In matters arising AHR would like the sentence ‘AHR would ask Andrew Connolly to ensure both SU and SSO representation in that group’ to read ‘AHR would ask Andrew Connolly to consult both SU and SSO representation in that group’.  Aside from this amendment, the minutes of the previous meeting (13/11/2003) were accepted as a true and accurate record.

3. Matters Arising














59/2003
Andrew Connolly to meet with AB and RW.



















64/2003
AHR reported that Bar 33 was not yet established but that 


negotiations regarding leasing were ongoing. It was reported 

that re-location of fire alarms at Quays was being considered 

but the frequency of alarms was now comparable with other 


university accommodation.
80/2003
It had been agreed that, from this Academic Year October 2004 arrival for Freshers Home and EU students would be possible at the weekend.  RW advised that the Sunday has been agreed but not the Saturday.   Discussions with the Students’ Union will ensue to talk about events planned for the week.  Official registration will remain the same.  A follow up meeting has been arranged for 3rd February with Richard Lister.
85/2003
AHR to update at the next meeting about the possibility of a new
bus service via Avon Way.








86/2003
JR reported that he had talked to Moira Collett and she had 


reminded administrators as agreed at the previous meeting but 

an immediate impact is not envisaged.  It is thought that it will 

impact more next year.  As agreed at the previous meeting HK 

furnished JR with examples of teaching/extra curricular clashes 

at that time.
87/2003
MP reported that a paper had not yet been submitted to Budget Sub Committee due to the departure of Janet Bunker it was agreed that the paper could be submitted at a future date.

88/2003
The university is currently awaiting external ruling.

89/2003
MP reported that the Quality Audit Scheme was progressing and that AB would send details to AHR.

90/2003
AHR reported that ARN had proposed that a presentation be 

made by a lead patrol officer.

91/2003
VI assured the group that this would be implemented and that 

the lists would include the statement CS had formerly 



requested.

95/2003
It was agreed that RF and RW would discuss.

4. Feedback from meetings

01/2004

a) Welfare Forum (minutes 19/11/03 enclosed)

b) Sports Advisory Committee (minutes 20/11/03 enclosed)


5. Mobile Police Office

02/2004
AHR reported that he had been approached by the Colchester 

Chief Superintendent to have a more regular presence, using 

the Mobile Police Office, and that he had reacted positively to 

the suggestion.  RB advised that she is running a Security 


campaign very soon and AHR suggested that she contact Garry 

Hughes, initially, and possibly Inspector Tony Dale for further 

assistance or information.

6. Student Associates Scheme

03/2004
AHR reported that UEA had been in touch regarding the new 

scheme.  The scheme is TTA funded and gives students who 

may be considering a career in teaching the opportunity to work 

alongside teachers in local schools and be paid.  UEA will be 

giving a presentation on University staff 18th February, followed 

by an open session talk to students on 10th March.  It was 


proposed that AHR sends this information to Julie Goreham.
7. SU Council Q&A meeting, follow up

04/2004
JR reported that the meeting had been very useful, identifying 

three issues in particular.
· Payments made by Postgraduates for vacation accommodation, in particular the way in which the fee is handled

· waiting times at the health centre (RF following up)
· Allegations that the Law Department charged what was in effect a compulsory fee for copying course material, amounting in one case to more than £80.  It was also alleged that some students had been advised they would not be permitted to enter examinations unless they paid this.  After investigation JR has confirmed that these claims were true, although the misinformation regarding entry to examinations had been due to administrative error.  Following consultation with the Head of Department, the department policy on charges is being reviewed and steps being taken to ensure that students are not misinformed about entry to examinations. Fees for copying are in fact less than they used to be, on average the charge per course has fallen in the last three years from about £7.50 to about £2.50.  This level of charge would appear to be acceptable but course material will be made available in the Library in the future and the charge for copying will not be compulsory.  Following this meeting much progress has been made and JR said that he would be writing to the student concerned.

8. Accommodation Allocation and Rent Differentials 2004-5 (papers enclosed)

05/2004
Room Allocations



VI reported that figures did not differ greatly to last years and 

that she intends to open this up to groups to encourage them to 

apply.  Research students are not currently offered 



accommodation if this were to change it would be at the 


expense of the ballot.  It was agreed to open up 50 rooms and 

make them available to research students if these are not taken 

up, rooms would then be offered to undergraduates.  VI 


reported that as there were a number of empty rooms at present 

that she had been letting these to departmental visitors these 

rooms are also let from the waiting list.  


Rents



VI reported that the 5% increase had been set in 2002 and that 

no figure had been agreed for 2005/06 and that this would 


require further discussion.  The decision over increases to rent 

would be taken at Finance and Strategy Committee.  All prices 

now include a network charge with cables for internet access 

supplied.  It was agreed unanimously that Quays and South 


Courts should be the same price and that South Towers should 

be under £50.  VI said she would ensure that the necessary 


adjustments were made. It is envisaged that any increase in 


rent would be inflationary but the cost of maintenance would 


also need to be taken in to account.  The university is doing all it 

can to keep increases low and current rates are comparable 


with other universities. MP said that AB and CS would like to 

meet with AHR and VI to discuss housing further.  


Bedding



VI reported that she is looking into the possibility of selling 


complete bed packs to students rather than supplying duvets in 

the accommodation as the vast majority of students, home in 

particular supply their own.  Rather than replace existing duvets 

and pillows the money saved could go in to funding long term 

maintenance.  The bed packs would retail at £35 and this cost 

would be tagged on to invoice for rent.  MP suggested that VI 

approaches Matalan to see if they could supply the packs for 

less.
9. Residents’ Support Network review (RSN)
06/2004
RF reported that she had written a proposal examining the 


structure, staffing and operational effectiveness of the RSN 


resulting in a more cost effective service.  Any savings made 

from changes to the network could then be used to improve 


student support provision including the appointment of a Mental 

Health Co-ordinator and the improvement of services to 


students in accommodation.  If the proposal were to be 


implemented it would result in student tutors covering double 

the number of rooms they do at present and the proposed 


structure would be fairer, differentiating between Assistant 


Deans and Senior Tutors it would also mean that they could 


afford to be more selective in the recruitment process limiting 

the positions to experienced students.  If these changes were to 

be implemented it was agreed that Student Tutors would be 


called RSN Assistants, Senior Student Tutors would be called 

RSN Co-ordinators and Associate Deans would remain the 


same.  RF was asked to produce an interim report for January 

2005.
10. Any other Business
11. Date of next meeting (25/3/04, 2.15pm)

AB/RW to meet Director of Finance
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AB to contact GH
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VI to make agreed adjustments
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